Family Center PTO Meeting – Wednesday, November 20, 2019

**Attendees:** Debbie Reilly, Michelle Snyder, Ashley Slater, Susie Hindupur, Anne Handley- Fierce, Alison Yee, Liz Florek, Mary Sadtler, Rebecca Tantillo.

**President's Update and New Business** (Liz Florek & Alison Yee): Discussed continued school district's continued efforts regarding phishing emails. Reminder about corporate matching and how to increase awareness/participation. Playground renovation discussion tabled till January meeting. Discussed offering New York Life Children ID program at next year's vehicle fair. Book Fair recap: \$3891 total sales, working on wishlist fulfillment in stores, suggest to drop nut-free cookie decorating next year and reallocate funds.

**December Service Project** (Anne Handley-Fierce): Confirmed for Dec 2-6. Reminder email to room parents. Discussed placement of collection boxes.

**Communications Update** (Rebecca Tantillo): Reminder of 24 hour posting delay rule with all communications emails.

**Treasurer Report** (Betsy Sinclair & Amy Jennings): Co-presidents Alison Yee and Liz Florek relayed email message from Betsy.

**Art To Remember** (Amy Jennings): All orders dropped off at Family Center, \$2000 total with \$681 profit.

**Clayton Cares Donation Request** (Liz Florek & Alison Yee): Voted and approved donating \$75 for gift cards (\$15 each) to provide families in need meals for Thanksgiving.

**Mom's Night Out** (Liz Florek & Alison Yee): Brainstormed ideas for spring fundraiser with top choices being local shopping event and family restaurant night.

**Director Report** (Debbie Reilly): Recapped the recent teacher appreciation event. Discussed PAT meetings across area preschools and how they support families. Teacher goal meetings are in the process.